
 

‘Be devoted to one another in 
love.  Honour one another 
above yourselves’  
  
Romans 12:10 
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Uniform Information 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

I am writing to you today to provide an important reminder about St George's School's 
uniform policy. As we approach the new academic year, we want to ensure all pupils are 
prepared and adhere to our standards, which contribute to a positive and focused learning 
environment. Full details of our uniform policy can always be found on our school website 

We would like to draw your attention to the following key areas: 

Appearance and Accessories: 

● Makeup: Only natural, minimal makeup is permitted. This means no false eyelashes, 
no fake tan, no foundation, no eyeliner or eyeshadow, no nail varnish, and no false 
nails are allowed. 

● Jewellery: No jewellery of any kind is permitted, with the exception of a watch (which 
must not be a smart watch). Piercings are not allowed. 

Mobile Phones and Smartwatches: 

● Mobile phones and smartwatches must be switched off and kept in bags at all times 
during the school day. 

● If a mobile phone or smartwatch is visible or audible at any point, it will be confiscated 
for a full term. Emergency contact with any pupil can always be made via the 
academy office. 

School Uniform - General: 

● The standard school uniform can be purchased from First Class Kids. Blazers, ties, the 
branded school skirt or the plain black school trousers are compulsory. Jumpers are 
optional. 

 

 
 

  

 



 
 
 

● School Skirts: We have a strict policy regarding school skirts. There are only two 
standard skirt lengths available from our supplier, First Class Kids, and skirts must be 
to the knee. We are aware that some parents have chosen to have skirts altered in 
length, making them considerably shorter than our specified length. In September, we 
will be checking the length of all skirts. If a skirt is found to be shorter than the 
standard length sold at First Class Kids and is deemed to have been altered, pupils will 
be issued a new skirt from our school stock, and parents will be charged via 
ParentPay. Alternatively, girls may wear plain black tailored trousers. Please note that 
while waistbands can be altered for size, the length of the skirt must not be changed. 

 

● Shoes: Shoes must be plain black and made of leather or a leather-type material. 
Sports brands such as Nike or Adidas, visible logos, bubble soles, or ballet pumps are 
not permitted. We strongly encourage parents to check our website for pictures of 
acceptable and unacceptable shoes before purchasing to avoid any unnecessary 
issues. 

School Bags: 

● For new Year 7 pupils and those entering Year 8 in September 2025, school bags must 
be the standard St George's bag, available from First Class Kids. 

● For all other pupils (Year 9 and above), bags must be a rucksack. 

 

Physical Education (PE) Kit: 

● Full PE kits must be brought into school on the day your child has PE. This includes 
training shoes and PE socks. 

● If a child is injured and unable to participate actively in PE, they must still bring their 
full PE kit to school as they will be given an appropriate, alternative role within the 
lesson. 

We appreciate your cooperation in ensuring that all pupils adhere to these rules. A 
consistent approach to uniform and appearance helps to maintain the high standards and 
respectful environment we strive for at St George's School. 
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If you have any queries regarding the uniform policy, particularly concerning shoes or bags, 
please check the uniform section of our school website before purchasing to avoid any 
inconvenience. 

Thank you for your continued support. 

 

Yours faithfully, 

Mrs Fallon 

Deputy Headteacher 
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